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Alwin Holland Parent Advisory Council Meeting
June 3rd, 2011.
Executive in Attendance:  Ginger Alexander, Sharla Pearce and Cheryl Ross
Staff in Attendance:  Pat Lang

Members in Attendance:  Danielle Brownlee, Melissa McCoy, Brenna Adamson, Jolene, Arberry, Kelly MacLennan and Sharlene Hetrick

The meeting was called to order at 9am.

The minutes were read and approved by Melissa and Kelly.
Treasurer’s Report:

Flower Sale:  $1, 854.20.

Gr. 6 Purdy’s Lollipop Sale:  $273.85

Principal’s Report:

· Mrs. Lang thanked the PAC for their contribution to the Welcome to Kindergarten evening.

· Mr. Burridge and Mrs. Lang helped Mrs. Burchell with the Municipal Day BBQ.  This was a fundraiser for the School District’s meal program.
· Preparations for September are underway:  
· Parents who have educational requests for their children are asked to submit a letter to the office before the end of June. 
· On the first day back students will return to their classroom from this year.  Wednesday, Thursday and Friday afternoons of that week, students will be in multi-aged groups learning the expectations of Alwin Holland students.  

· There will be two to three new Primary Teachers, Mrs. Shennier, Mrs. Kinderman and Cathy MacDonald, and a new Learning Assistance Teacher, Gwen Wick.  There are still more job postings being considered.
· There is an Alwin Holland handbook and calendar being prepared for September.  June 25th is the deadline for submissions.  (The PAC will try to include some information including possible canteen days, Family Skates and fundraisers for next year.)  

· Staff is considering the pros and cons to reversing lunch for next year.
· September 14th is the first day for Kindergarten students.

· Upcoming School Events:



Ball Tournament, June 4th


Track and Field, June 10th


Field Trips to Inga Lake, June 14th and 15th


Fun Day, June 17th


Intermediate Fun Day, June 21st


Gr. 6 Farewell Dinner and Dance, June 27th
Old Business:

· The Flower Sale was a success and a sellout.  We will talk to Norbert about partnering up again next year.
· Students are enjoying the outdoor toys that the PAC purchased.

· The PAC decided to pay for Ginger’s hotel expense while attending the Provincial PAC Annual General Meeting in Vancouver.  This was moved by Melissa and seconded by Danielle.
· At Monday, June 20th‘s    , school assembly the PAC will present the retiring Teachers and the Teachers leaving for other postings with their farewell gifts.  As set out in a previous PAC meeting, Retiring Teachers will receive a Visa gift card and those Teachers moving on will receive flowers, hedgehogs and a Tim Horton gift card.  This was moved by Brenna and seconded by Kelly.  All in Favour.
· Fun Day and BBQ is on June 17th.  The PAC will provide hot dog, watermelon, water and an ice cream treat.  Seconds will be at the cost of one dollar.  Sharla will order the food.  Volunteers will be needed to help in the kitchen with food preparations.

New Business:

· Fall fundraiser will be DFS – cookie dough and catalogue sales.  With this fundraiser orders can be made online.  This was moved by Brenna and seconded by Sharlene.
· The PAC now has a Gmail account.

· Ginger has prepared an AH PAC brochure.  When it has been finalized, McElhanney will print them.  These will be passed out at the open house in September.

· For the open house in September, the PAC will set up a table to pass out information, answer questions and to recruit volunteers and email addresses.

Meeting was adjourned.

Next PAC meeting is scheduled for September 16th, 2011.

